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Effective February 17, 2015, a new Fair Hearings Information System (FHIS) agency code was 
created to identify hearings scheduled to review issues for clients who reside in a nursing home 
and receive Medicaid benefits from the New York City Medical Assistance Program.   The new 
FHIS agency acronym is NHED (Nursing Home Eligibility Division)  
 
Effective immediately, coding for these hearings is as follows: 
 
AGENCY: NMAP/NHED  
ISSUE CODE: As appropriate. 
 
If you have any questions regarding this transmittal, please contact Michael Allen at 
(518) 473-4969 or via e-mail at mike.allen@otda.ny.gov. 
          

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 Samuel L. Spitzberg 
 Director 
 Office of Administrative Hearings 

 

x 

x x 

x 

x 

x 

x 


